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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-3000
OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATION


April 16, 2007
MEMORANDUM FOR:  
Carolyn Federoff, President, AFGE 

  National Council of HUD Locals 222
FROM:  


Priscilla A. Lewis, Chief, Labor Relations Branch, ARHLL
SUBJECT:  


Voluntary Separation Incentive Payments (Buyouts)




  Office of Field Policy and Management and 

  Office of the Chief Information Officer  


In accordance with Article 5, Section 5.03 of the HUD/AFGE Agreement this memorandum serves as notification to the union of management’s intent to offer voluntary separation incentive payments (or buyouts) in the Office of Field Policy and Management (FPM) and the Office of the Chief Information Officer (OCIO).  The buyouts are offered as a result of a need to establish a plan that would allow HUD to reshape the agency and continue to improve upon the Human Capital Management initiative outlined in the President’s Management Agenda.  FPM has been allocated up to 96 buyouts for its employees and OCIO has been allocated 25 buyouts for its employees.  The buyouts will be offered from April 23, 2007 to May 11, 2007.  Employees must agree to separate from the Department on or before May 31, 2007.  

Please submit any bargaining proposals you may have relating to the proposed buyouts to me within seven (10) calendar days after receipt of this memorandum. 


If you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter, please contact Joann T. Robinson at (202) 402-3373.
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